Petanque Report April 2025 including Annual Report

Good evening, everybody - as mentioned previously in my monthly reports, numbers are good, even through the cold weather we have players turning up all eager to play.
It is that time of year when I start preparing for our yearly competition and we picked names out of a hat to make up teams last week. These matches will be played throughout the year until we have a winner.  We have 30 players competing this year.
This ends my report, thank you.

Annual Report
Good evening, everybody - I have been running two petanque sessions every week since my husband and I asked the Council if we could have one built on the village green. That was over five years ago and numbers have gone from strength to strength. It has been said that it has passed all expectations as to the number of players that use this facility.  We play throughout the year, even when it is bitterly cold, but not raining, people turn up with a few more layers on, hats, gloves and scarves all eager to play.
 I also run a yearly competition where names are picked out of a hat to play each other in teams and it runs throughout the year and when we have our Christmas Dinner we have trophies to hand out to the winners and runners up. We have 30 players competing this year. When the final is played, we all turn up with food, drink and chairs and make it into a pleasant event.
This ends my report, thank you.

